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The Government has decided that starting pay on recruitment from open competitions for 
all posts within the public service (e.g. civil service, defence sector, Garda Siochana, prison 
sector, loqal government sector, health sector, education sector, non commercial State 
bodies aO.cl' agencies etc) should be at the minimum of the relevant salary scale. 
Accordingly, offers of appointment to positions within the public service must be based on 
the minimum of the scale and should not be subject to negotiation. 

In this context, all future competition notices, advertisements and information booklets 
must specify that starting pay will be at the minimum of the scale. Such notices and 
booldets must also specify that the rate of remuneration may be adjusted from time to time 
in line with Government pay policy. 

No undertaking, formal or informal, should be given by or on behalf of any public service 
body to a candidate that the relevant salary may be negotiable. 

Where a Secretary General/Head of Department or Office is of the view that there are 
exceptional circumstances justifying the offer of starting pay above the minimum, the 
specific sanction of the Department of Finance should be sought in advartte of any offer 
being made. 

Previous letters to Personnel Officers setting out circumstances in which starting pay above 
the minimum of the scale could be considered are now rescinded and replaced by the above 
provisions. 

The contents of this letter should. be brought to the attention of all public service bodies 
under the aegis of your Department/ Office. 

Yours sincerely 

Brendan Duffy, 
Assistant Secretary 
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